VMAD-SG1-14-04
[bookmark: _GoBack]SG1 Leader’s Summary (sent on 7/May/2021)

Dear SG1 members,

Thank you for joining the meeting on 27th April.
I share the minutes and request for the next meeting.

[Minutes]
1. Introduction
· SG1 leader introduced the background and purpose of the meeting.
2. Update of “Outstanding issues”
· SG1 agreed to add following two issues to outstanding issues list.
· Should any template for scenario be defined? If so, how will it be?
· What is the maintenance procedure (e.g. regular update) of scenario catalogue? By whom?
3. Discussion of each “Outstanding issues”
· SG1 discussed issues in outstanding issues list.
· Some of the comments were as follow.
· The use of each pillar should be based on the advantage/disadvantage of each pillar described in NATM. It may be premature to attribute scenarios to pillars in detail.
· “Scenarios not covered by scenario catalogue” should be assessed if they are necessary for ADS safety, but there are nonetheless concerns from industry that unidentified scenarios may be required during certification.
· Random sampling can be justified in order to avoid overfitting.
· Although it is best to define the criteria for selecting scenarios whether to include in the scenario catalogue, currently it seems defficult to define such criteria.
· Scenarios for specific countries/regions should be applied flexibly by allowing to limit the target countries/regions.
· SG1 continue to discuss the issues at the following SG1 meetings. 
4. Abstract scenario
· SG1 will continue discussion in the next meeting. (No discussion due to time limitation)
5. Any other business
· No discussion
6. Next meeting
· Next meeting will be held on 29th June 13:30-15:30 CEST.

[Request to members]
· Submit any comments to the open issues (including the comments addressed during the last meeting if you still want to address) in ORANGE cell in excel sheet (VMAD-SG1-14-02-rev1). (deadline: 18th June)
· The submission should be sent to Shumpei MIYAZAKI (miyazaki-s2t3@mlit.go.jp) and Yuko BABBISH (babbish@jasic.org)

Thank you.
Kind regards,
Shumpei MIYAZAKI


